COMMISSIONER TAPS RENEWAL TALKING POINTS

Anchorage Museum, November 26, 2002

· Six pipeline state right-of-way lease renewals will be signed today.

· TAPS and 5 shorter, “feeder”  North Slope pipelines.

·  Endicott, Kuparuk, Kuparuk Extension, Milne Point and Oliktok, are being renewed for an additional 30 years. 

· The original lease was issued in 1974 for a term of 30 years and allows the pipeline owners to operate on 344 miles state land. 

· Result of dedicated employees of the Joint Pipeline Office and extensive public process over past two years—finished over a year prior to the original lease expiration

· Public Comment and Pipeline Integrity

· The renewal process included extensive public meetings and public input.  Many expressed concern with the long-range integrity of TAPS, with safety, with future public involvement and input, and with the removal of facilities and rehabilitation when the line is finally decommissioned.

· Our review, findings and lease terms address these concerns.

· Based on our audits of the condition and maintenance of TAPS, we found that the pipeline continues to work as designed after 25 years of use and can continue to operate safely for at least the next 30 years.

· Lease terms require state of the art maintenance system programs and construction standards that ensure pipeline integrity, safety, and protection of the environment.

· In response to public comment, JPO will re-energize the Executive Council to hold more frequent meetings at locations along TAPS; to facilitate enhanced public participation in TAPS related issues, and  provide more information on TAPS operations to the public.

· Additionally, the renewed leases ensure full parent company guarantees for the ultimate removal of facilities and rehabilitation of state lands.

· Highlight the State and Federal cooperation – JPO

· The renewal process is a success story in federal-state cooperation and efficiency.  JPO brings together seven State and six Federal agencies with related management responsibility or regulatory authority for the Trans-Alaska Pipeline System and other oil and gas pipelines in Alaska and provide “one-stop” shopping for lease renewal.

· Want to give special thanks to the State Coordinator of the JPO John Kerrigan and former Coordinator Bill Britt and their staffs and to the Federal Authorized Officer for the JPO, Jerry Brosia, and his staff.

· Also want to thank the David Wight and Steve Jones of Alyeska and their staffs for their cooperation and extensive information in reaching this successful outcome.

